
THE VALE OF GLAMORGAN COUNCIL 
TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE ORDER 2022  

FESTIVAL OF LIGHT 
 KING SQUARE, BARRY 

FRIDAY 2nd – SUNDAY 4th DECEMBER 2022 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that The Vale of Glamorgan Council has made an Order 
under Section 16A, Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as follows: 
WHEREAS the Vale of Glamorgan Council as Highway Authority is satisfied that traffic on 
the streets or parts thereof as listed in column 2 of the Schedule should be restricted to 
enable the holding of a relevant event, the Council, pursuant to the powers conferred by 
Section 16A Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, do HEREBY ORDER AND DIRECT in 
order to facilitate the holding of the event, enable members of the public to watch the said 
event and to reduce the disruption to traffic likely to be caused by the event the following 
regulations shall be observed:- 
THAT, except as provided by the order, the said streets or parts thereof listed in schedule 
1 shall be closed to all vehicular traffic including pedal cycles with the exception of 
Emergency Services vehicles and resident permit holders between the hours specified in 
column 3 of the schedule. 
The penalty for infringement of this regulation is a fine not exceeding £1,000. 
 

Schedule 
 

Column 1 Column 2 Column 3 
Friday 2nd 
December 2022 
To Sunday 4th    
December 2022 

The area to be closed is Holton Road 
Barry from its junction with Ty-Newydd 
Road to a point 50m east of its junction with 
Llantwit Street. 

Between 6.00pm and 
9.30pm from Friday 
2nd December 2022 
to Sunday 4th  
December 2022      

 
Pedestrian access will be maintained at all times. 
Dated this 17th day of November 2022  
Director of Environment & Housing 
Vale of Glamorgan Council,  
The Alps, Wenvoe. CF5 6AA.  
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